Health Promotion Midwife

Capacity Building: Healthy Living Initiative and Support for Teenage Pregnant girls and Unsupported Women under 25yrs

The Health Promotion Midwife project, commenced in September 2000, was a two year project funded by Blackburn PCT, to reduce the long term health needs of the fetus and neonate in relation to heart disease. The link between pre-natal development and cardiac disease in later life has been well documented. Young women who become pregnant are more likely to be socially deprived and unsupported requiring support and life skills. 

Effective areas that have been established through the project has been the identification and support of all pregnant teenager and young women, whether by parents/partner or voluntary, educational, social and maternity services. This has provided a seamless service with integrated care from community to hospital, with continuity and reduction of inequalities of care.

Due to the sensitivity around the area of teenage pregnancy and previously non-attendance for ante-natal care, advice and care was offered in an environment, agreed with, and appropriate to the individual. 

Audit targets agreed at the beginning of the project included:


Initiation of breastfeeding


Smoking cessation


Uptake of services available


Birthweight


Views of client group


Views of non statutory bodies


Views of midwives and Obstetric consultants

Preliminary results indicate a positive response from users and providers with a reduction of young women smoking at term and increased uptake of young mothers’ breastfeeding.

This project has now received two more years funding.
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